
Township of Bloomington   
Monday June 6th, 2022 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes Unapproved 
 

The regular Monthly Board Meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday June 6th, 2022 at 
7:00 pm by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Other members present were Town Supervisors Bill Erdenberger, Joe 
Kirschbaum, Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel, Clerk Jane Patterson and public member Michelle Newhouse. Motion 
(Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve posting of the June meeting/agenda notice, 
motion carried.  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to approve the May Monthly Board 
Meeting minutes, motion carried.    
 
Appearances/Public Comments: Michelle Newhouse mentioned to the Board that the No Wake Buoys in front of 
Jay’s Landing have not been placed.  This could be due to the high-water level of the river.  When the river level 
drops and if the buoys have not been placed, Chairman Greg Patterson will talk to Greg Page.  
 
Roads & Machinery Reports:  Carl, from Scott’s Construction, has not been down this way to look at Birch Road.  
Roads that needed Crack Filling have been done and roads designated for Seal Coating this year should take place 
late June or early July.  The new mower is working great and the grader still needs some work done on it.  Mike Strutz 
called Greg Patterson to let him know that the garbage in the large dumpster needs pushing down before 
Wednesday.     
 
Financial Report:  Clerk Jane Patterson presented the May 2022 financial reports.  There were no outstanding bills.       
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to approve the Alcohol Renewal Application and 
issue a Liquor License to Blake Hollow Barn, on a voice roll call, Yes-3, No-0, motion carried.  A sign will be made for 
the Burton Cemetery which is located just West of Darlene Reuter’s property on County Road A.  Clerk Jane Patterson 
reminded the board that if any Town residents ask about shooting off fireworks during the Fourth of July holiday, by 
Wis State Statute, they need a permit to do so.  They can obtain a permit by calling the Town Clerk. 
 
Future Meetings:  The next regular Monthly Board Meeting will be Tuesday, July 5th, 2022 7 pm at the Town Hall.  
 
Adjourn:  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


